Dear Pastor and praying friends,

It is hard to believe how fast this year is flying by, but because of your faithful prayers and support we are seeing many things happening in the harvest field of our Lord, here in the kingdom of Thailand.

In our last prayer letter we told you how we were able to use the old Catholic building in the Huay Gwang community for our Christmas outreach there, and praise the Lord, that our member of Wiang Ping Baptist Church was able to work it out with the owner of the building and the next door neighbor to where we are now able to use the building. We have been using the building for our Tuesday night Bible study and prayer meeting and for our Sunday afternoon meeting. This has allowed us to start various ministries like teaching piano and guitar classes on Tuesday evening and Sunday afternoon before the service, in which most of the students stay for the service. On Sundays, we have our largest number of people because most people do not work on Sunday which gives us around 5-8 adults and 10-15 kids and teens. We have also been going door to door and giving tracts out in this community. Also, the last week of March, we started a two week day camp where the students studied English, Math, Science, Thai, Music and about Creation. At the same time there were some adults that started learning the basics of how to repair electrical appliances. Please pray with us that we will see ones that have made professions of faith grow in their relationship with the Lord and that the others will see their eternal need to repent and believe the Gospel and then follow the Lord Jesus Christ in their daily life and join us in trying to reach their community with the love of the Lord.

In February, we had a special two day revival service at Lanna Baptist Church, and then we carried on to celebrate Wiang Ping Baptist Church's anniversary in which Pastor Srithone and myself took turns translating for our special preacher for these events and many people gave testimony that they were challenged by the messages. Also during the months of February and March, we had a community outreach at Wiang Ping Baptist Church of teaching the basics of repairing electrical appliances, in total there were 8 men that came off and on during the course. And when the course was finished, we had a special gospel service and invited all the students to come, and we gave certificates to the 4 men that fully completed the course. Please pray with us as we try to use this as an in road to getting the Gospel to these men and to the families of those that have families.

We thank you for praying for the health of our family, the Lord has already taken care of several health issues and no further treatment is needed, but please continue to pray for our family's on going health.

Also pray for our girls as I am challenging them to start seeking the Lord's will about whether after they finish high school, if they will enroll in an online Bible college and continue working with us in the ministry here in Thailand or if they will go off to Bible college. Also please pray with us that the Lord will help us with their college expenses because they are just a school year apart. Also please pray as we will soon be starting the process of renewing our visas and work permit for another year.

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth and Rachel McClain

Mailing Address
Brian McClain
PO Box 75
Mae Hia Post Office
A. Muang Chiang Mai
Thailand 50100

Contact us
ph 704.747.8837
mcclains4asia@gmail.com
mcclains4asia.wordpress.com

Sending Church
Promised Land Baptist Church
Pastor Harold Blankenship
1024 Old Modena Street
Gastonia, NC 28054
ph 704.868.2364
promisedlandbaptistchurch.org

Goals Evangelizing the Losi Discipling Believers Training Men Starting Churches Support Address

MISSIONS

P.O. Box 519

Braselton, GA 3051

ph 706.654.2818

